GET Committee

L _________________________________ I
From: County Clerk

Sent: ' Monday, January 28, 2019 3:17 PM

To: GET Committee '

Subject: FW: Support for David Goode

Attachments: David Goode Recommendation.pdf

From: Bob Johnston <bob@hawaiipacificsolar.com>
Sent: Monday, January 28, 2019 10:51 AM

To: County Clerk <County.Clerk@mauicounty.us>
Subject: Support for David Goode

Please find attached a letter of support for the reappointment of David Goode as Director of Public Works for the
County of Maui.
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8 O L A R

G. Robert Johnston

President/CEO

2010 Honoapiilani Hwy., Bldg C1.
Lahaina, Hl 96761

Office: (808) 661-1166
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G. ROBERT J OHNSTON

39 PUA NIU WAY
LAHAINA, MAUI HAWAT 96761
HOME: (808) 870-2380

January 28, 2019

Via ¢mail- connfy.clerk @imaniconnty.ug

Maui County Counil
200 S. High Street
Wailuku, Hawaii 96793

Re: Appointment of Dayid Goode as Director of Public Works

Honorable Council Chair King and Council Members:

I'am a longtime resident of Maui (over 30 yearsj and have known Dave for at least 15 years
and have always found him te be professional, objective and informative and always willing to lend
assistance;

I was pleased to see that Mayor Victorine appointed Dave Goode to continue in the
position of Director of Public Works. I fully support this selection. During Dave’s tenure in this
position he has assisted me and my company, Hawaii Pacific Solar, with permitting of large udlity
scale projects in Kihei and Lahaina as well as numerous commercial and residential projects
throughout Maui. Dave’s willingness to meet with us and go through various concerns and issues
that we needed to address was extremely helpful in getting these projects permitted and completed
in & manner acceptable to the County.

I also sit on the board of the Hawaii Nature Centers and when the Tao: Valley facility
experienced devastating damage due to two storms in the past few years, Dave was instrumerital in
assisting us with temporary sanitation facilities and other assistance as well as keeping us informed
of the County’s progress in road repair and flood control.

Government needs selfless, capable and honest people like Dave so I urge you to approve
the nomination of David Goode as Director of Public Works.

Very truly yours,




